
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

  

Welcome to all our new families for 2022 and to all our continuing Atwell College families. At 

Atwell College student learning is at the centre of everything we do. We endeavour to provide 

every student the opportunity to grow in their learning and develop into responsible young 

adults who move into meaningful pathways beyond school.  

The money you provide through Student Contributions and Charges are vital in continuing to 

maintain student equipment and resources to provide your child with the best opportunity for 

success. We have done our best in requesting the lowest possible Contributions and Charges 

to enable us to keep the standards you rightfully would expect.  The Contributions and Charges 

are calculated on the basis of all parents paying their fair share and I encourage you to make 

payments as early in the year as your finances allow. 

This package includes the Contributions and Charges that relate to your child for the 2022 

school year. We are sending you this information now to allow you time to budget, as we 

appreciate and understand that there are many demands on the family finances, however, this 

is an investment in creating a future for your child.  

 

Atwell College also offer a number of payment options to assist with paying these Contributions 

and Charges, information is available on the Atwell College website. I encourage you to contact 

the College accounts department as soon as possible on (6174 2209) to discuss your 

individual needs if necessary.   

 

Kind regards 

 

 
Brendon Bleakley 

Principal  


